

September 8,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for September 8,2022 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, Eric Heil (Township Manager), Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning Officer),Ted Williams (Roadmaster)and Mike D Erwin (Utility Supervisor). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
       1.APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 8.25.22 – Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to        the minutes of the August 25,2022, meeting. Being none, Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes,                 seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions on the expenditures. Being none, Fred Buckholtz  made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

       3.    STAFF REPORTS
       Ted Williams - Road Master: : Crew performed the following work: 2 days ditching, 2 days working        on  Whippoorwill Rd surface, replaced 4 crossover pipes, reset the crossover on Horsecreek Rd and          also replaced the guide rail there, 3 days cleaning out ditches due to rain, 3 days crushing gravel,               assisted the water crew with pouring concrete. 

      Mike Erwin - Utility Supervisor: The well at the Mall WTP was down for 3 dues due to                          malfunctioning submerged pump which was replaced with a pump from the back-up well, did yard            repair at a few locations, repaired a driveway with concrete and was helped by road crew, did a few           sewer lateral inspections, water usage is down from previous months allowing the system to reach             necessary storage levels, still waiting for parts to fix hydrant at the firehall.  
      Regina DeLoe – Zoning: Has issued 5 zoning permits, $503,000 in improvements. 1 pool, 1 porch           roof and rear deck, 1 pole building, renovation to McDonald’s drive-thru, 1 new home w/ garage. 

      Eric Heil -Township Manager: Received thank you letter from Venango VNA foundation. 

4.   PERSONS ON THE AGENDA \ACTION ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
Agenda Items

1. Resolution 9-22 Cranberry-Venango General Authority Rules and Regulations: Motion to approve made by Matt McSparren, second by Fred Buckholtz, (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
2. Resolution 10-22 Update Fee schedule with Water and Sewer Fee Schedule: Motion to approve made by Matt McSparren, second by Fred Buckholtz, (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
3. Request to use the bike trail from the Oil City YMCA on September 20th and 27th for a youth running program. Motion to approve made by Bob Betzold, second by Matt McSparren, (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
      5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
Gordon Bickel commented about: thank the Derrick for running a fuel inventory and fuel is in short supply in some areas, suggested that Derrick reporter Laura O’Neil look up information about grain shortages and prices, there may be some food shortages upcoming. 

  6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS –
         NONE
The meeting was adjourned with Fred Buckholtz  making the motion to adjourn and Matt McSparren seconding. All voted in favor at 10:45AM. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be September 22, 2022, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil

Township Manager 

